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We note that the proposal for full convergence relates to IFRS S1 and S2 only and does not extend to any 
future ISSB Standards at this stage. It is stated in the Explanatory Memorandum that when the ISSB 
publishes any new standards in the future, the HKICPA will engage with relevant stakeholders to decide on 
the potential adoption of those new standards locally as appropriate. Similar to IFRS Accounting Standards, 
we expect there will be ongoing amendments to the ISSB Standards. Regarding this aspect, we emphasize 
the importance of the HKIPCA's continuous engagement with local stakeholders on any potential 
developments on the ISSB Standards from time to time. In the case of amendments to existing ISSB 
Standards as well as publication of future ISSB Standards, we recommend that further guidance is 
developed and provided by the HKICPA on a timely basis relating to how these future developments will be 
considered and incorporated into the suite of HK Standards locally. 

Please contact Serene Seah-Tan (Serene.seah-tan@kpmg.com) or Irene Chu (lrene.chu@kpmg.com). if you 

wish to discuss any of the issues raised in this letter. 

Yours faithfully 


